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13 May 2025 
 
                
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Further to the Groupcall Messages issued to all parents and carers from West Lothian Council 
about the cyber-attack on West Lothian Schools Network on Tuesday 6th May 2025, I’d like to 
thank parents and carers for their ongoing support.   
 
As this is a live criminal investigation, and whilst West Lothian are working with all relevant 
external agencies including Police Scotland and the Scottish Government; all communication 
about the cyber-attack will come from West Lothian Corporate Communications.   
 
Our school communication channels will be operating as normal:  

• Our website is updated regularly.  You will find the ‘contact us’ button on the top right of 
the home page. Inveralmond Community High School - Inveralmond Community High 
School  

• Our School App has the school calendar and parents/carers can opt for push 
notifications.  The app can be downloaded by searching ‘school app for parents’ on 
your app store.   

• Groupcall is fully functional, and we will continue to Groupcall key attendance and other 
information.    

• Our newsletter will continue to be issued to parents via Groupcall, and is located on our 
website. Newsletters - Inveralmond Community High School  

• All messages for pupils are posted on to the pupils’ year group Teams. We would 
encourage all pupils to use the Teams all and ensure notifications are enabled.   
 

As a school our contingency planning has allowed for business as normal. Teachers are 
skilled in planning learning and will continue to adapt learning and teaching to ensure pupils 
receive the best possible experiences.  I’d like to thank everyone in our community for their 
ongoing support which is enabling our young people to learn and succeed.   
  
Yours Faithfully   

 
Hamish Shankland  
Headteacher                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

Willowbank, Ladywell, Livingston EH54 6HW 
Tel: 01506 280700 

Headteacher: Mr H Shankland  
Depute Headteacher: Mrs I McGinnis 

Depute Headteachr: Mr K Varty 

 

As a Community we are working together to become 
inspired individuals who can achieve, connect and 

thrive  

https://inveralmondchs.westlothian.org.uk/
https://inveralmondchs.westlothian.org.uk/
https://inveralmondchs.westlothian.org.uk/article/71909/Newsletters

